OTTERHAMPTON PARISH RECREATION ASSOCIATION
Minutes of Meeting of the OPRA Committee held at 3 School Lane on Monday, 29th March 2010 at 8pm
PRESENT               Robert Palmer (Chairperson)

Barry Leathwood


          Ann Leathwood (Secretary)

Sue Francis (Treasurer)


          Lyn Standerwick 


             
Tina Gardener         



 APOLOGIES           Jess Whyte and Liz Sidebotham 


10/20          MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING;   
         Minutes of the meeting held on 22nd February 2010 were approved and signed by the Chairperson
         after agreement that two amendments be made:-  The cheque number payable to Combwich Post Office should read 300 and not 299, and secondly Tina’s email address needs updating.      
 
10/21          MATTERS ARISING

i)  A policy document has been produced for the monthly walks.  All walkers were given a copy and asked to adhere to the instructions.


ii)  The Committee reiterated their thanks to Tina for all the sterling work she has done for OPRA over the past 10 years and also welcomed Robert in his new role.  

10/22         TREASURER’S REPORT including 100 Club 
                  The Treasurer gave an up-to-date report as follows

OPRA account       £  292.83
                             Cash in hand     £269.16
                      Savings account     £2724.43

   
   100 Club           £796.74

It was agreed to transfer £1000.00 from the savings account to the current account to cover additional expenses including toner cartridges, Easter Eggs, wine etc. for AGM.

It was agreed that the following be bank signatories:-

OPRA current a/c – Sue Francis, Ann Leathwood, Robert Palmer and Liz Sidebotham


OPRA savings a/c – Sue Francis, Ann Leathwood, Robert Palmer and Liz Sidebotham

100 Club – Lyn Standerwick, Jess Whyte, Ann Leathwood and Sue Francis

Lyn reported 3 new applications for 100 Club.  A new leaflet including an application form has now been printed.

Finally it was agreed to purchase a bottle of wine for Mr Valentine-Slack who had checked the OPRA accounts.
10/23
EASTER ACTIVITES

Easter Egg Hunt – 11 am on Good Friday at The Anchor.  Robert and Lynn will organise the hunt and prepare a questionnaire to be completed by children.  Tina, Jess and Liz will be on hand to help.


Quiz – Easter Sunday at The Anchor, 7.30 for 8 pm.  Sean and Mary to organise questions.


Jess and Liz will help.  Cost will be £1 each and 4 to each team.  Raffle prizes will be needed.


Bottle of wine for winning team wine and lager for Sean and Mary as a ‘thank you’.

10/24
SUMMER BALL & CASINO

A specimen ticket was shown to committee members and it was agreed to order 250.  Posters were needed as soon as tickets available.  A leaflet drop was also suggested to advertise the event.

Terry Linden has agreed to take photographs and sell them at £5 instead of his usual £10.  We need raffle prizes.

10/25
FETE

The Secretary reported that she has booked Professor Popcorn, Irish Dancers and a Bouncy Castle and confirmed that the letters requesting prizes for the Fete raffle would be sent out later this week.


As there is still much to discuss and organise the committee agreed we should have an informal meeting (no agenda or minutes) to discuss further both the Ball and the Fete.  This would be held on 12th April at 3 School Lane at 8 pm.

    10/26
ANY OTHER RELEVANT BUSINESS


A request has been made by Ruth Langley of Stogursey School to loan our skittle alley.  It was
 agreed on condition of a deposit of £50 being received, with £40 refund when it is returned     undamaged.

Tina informed the meeting that the Village Hall, Hill House and the School were trying to start an ‘oil consortium’ and asked if anyone was interested.

Barry was asked if he has heard further about the closure of the ponds.  He said he would chase this up.
After our final talk this year by Neil Hairsine, he intimated that he would like to set up a wildlife group within the village.  Agreed this was a good idea and we would discuss it further.

Barry reported on the Community Support Forum that he and Ann attended.  It was decided that we would join the group (membership free).  Free advice is available from the Group together with a regular newsletter giving details of grants available and also support for volunteers.

Planning notices have been displayed for the erection of a welcome feature.  Once this has been agreed it should take about 2 months to be put in place.  It was also agreed to enquire about the return of the buoy.

DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on 17th May 2010 at The Anchor at 8 pm
There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 10.30pm.
E-Mail Addresses


              Robert Palmer (Chair)  palmer644@btinternet.com
Sue Francis (Treasurer)  sue.francis@somersetcare.co.uk
Sue Francis (Treasurer)  suecfrancis@btinternet.com  

Barry Leathwood  barry.leathwood@btinternet.com 
Ann Leathwood (Secretary) ann.leathwood@btopenworld.com 
Lyn Standerwick  lynstanderwick@btinternet.com
        
Tina Gardener  tina.gardener@btinternet.com
                              Signed…………………………………………       Date………………………………. 
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